	
	
	



Report from the Bishop’s Conference Spirituality Committee Meeting 5 March 2020
On arrival at the meeting, representatives were invited to summarise on a piece of A3 paper, what had been happening in their Diocese over the last year. The Representative for the Diocese of East Anglia had a lot to say because contacts from the parishes in the diocese had submitted spirituality events to a shared document.
The God who Listens and The God who Speaks.
Day of Prayer for Survivors of Abuse
After the welcome, introductions and opening prayer, a substantial part of the morning was spent looking critically and constructively at the resources for the Day of Prayer for Survivors of Abuse and the Let’s Be Honest service of Sorrow and Acknowledgment of Abuse. Committee members had spent time working with survivors of abuse, who had prepared and written the service, and had contributed to the discussion of resources for the Day of Prayer. The Committee were seeking honest feedback from representatives. Diocesan representatives engaged in some of the suggested activities and there were lengthy discussions on any difficult issues raised and some next steps were proposed.
 The focus on the planning of any event was that the survivor of abuse was the centre of the circle, and then concentric circles of others that were also affected by the abuse.  It was suggested that there ought to be a pilot session and feedback sought on how it could be made better. Representatives who knew someone who had experienced abuse, and where it was appropriate, were requested to discuss some of these ideas with them and feedback to the committee. The Committee want to get it as right as they can. There is the sense that those who have been abused have also lost God and it is the motivation for this work: there is a need and a desire to be open and welcoming.
The timing, the fifth week of lent, was also not deemed to be the most positive and it was felt that this day should take place during the season of Easter. Resources are available on the Bishops Conference Website and it was noted that they were already linked on RCDEA website.
The Year of The Word
Representatives were invited to put up their A3 posters from the morning – summaries on what had been going on in each diocese in the past year. Each representative gave a short presentation on their poster and diocese to the rest of the group. This discussion was informative and interesting, and representatives offered further sharing of ideas and resources, subsequently to the discussion.
Praying with the word – 5 phases of life

Some resources that have been produced by the Spirituality Committee were presented for individual or group prayer. These resources take the form of leaflets called “The Word of Life” and present the different phases of life in story format as presented in scripture: For example: Healing Naaman’s Story; Death and Dying Moses’ Story; Pregnancy and Birth Hannah’s Story.
These Resources can be found on the Catholic Bishop’s Conference of England and Wales website:

www.liturgyoffice.org.uk/Reources/
Each leaflet adopts the same format and the principle behind it is that for every situation in life there will be found a story in scripture where God can speak to us in our own situation today.

Hope: Spirituality in Times of Emergency and Crisis
A draft text was presented on how dioceses, parishes and schools might prepare for an emergency or crisis. The document was drawn from a presentation made at an earlier meeting of Diocesan Contacts (2018) and was intended to be generic. It was not written as a response to the then developing Coronavirus situation, although its relevance to it was keenly felt at the meeting.
Specific to the unfolding situation, A leaflet on “Prayers during a time of flu and illness” and information on how the church is responding practically, which is regularly updated, can be found at:

www.cbew.org.uk/coronavirusguidelines
This leaflet was subsequently followed up by resources for lockdown, suggesting “Making it a Retreat”.

http://www.liturgyoffice.org.uk/Resources/Flu/Retreat.pdf
Other Resources to help people - Appendix 2: Prayers of Protection, are to be published by CTS later in the year.
Spirituality Committee Visits
The Spirituality Committee made it known that they were willing to visit different dioceses to invite people together. Interest in such a visit was expressed by the representative for RCDEA, and it was commented that Bishop Alan Hopes had previously expressed a positive attitude to such a visit. Getting together the Spiritual Direction contacts in the diocese for a “Network” day was suggested as a possibility for further exploration.
Pope’s World Wide Prayer Network (Previously named Apostleship of Prayer)
https://www.pathwaystogod.org/org/popes-global-prayer-network
Sharing the Pope's monthly intention with the idea that when you pray with the Pope you pray with the whole church.
Resources shared:
1. The Pope's Worldwide Network
2. The Pope's Prayer Intentions 2020
3. Click to Pray
4. My Daily Prayer Pathway
Further resources for prayer/retreat days and weeks of guided prayer were shared by different representatives with each other.
Margaret Mary McFadyen
RCDEA Diocesan Representative to the Bishop's Conference Spirituality Committee
	
	
	



